Letter written by Doug in 2012 during the EPIC v MHS pokies stoush
"Recent letters to the Mail promote the idea that there is widespread division in the Mount Alexander shire, but I beg to differ. I have lived and worked in this community for over 60 years and have got to know of a wide range of people and have good feeling for how they think. Our shire is a very desirable place to live and many young families are moving here to raise their families because of the happy and welcoming attitude they find. This community has a long history of standing up for our rights and engaging in spirited and robust debates and this has helped build the happy vibrant and diverse society that most of us enjoy. On the issue of more poker machines, I have never seen such a united effort to defeat this proposal. With over 70% of residents, 30 church and community groups, over 70 businesses and the whole of the medical professionals opposed, there is no doubt in my mind on what the majority of people don't want for Castlemaine. 

It is unfortunate that in recent years a minority group has emerged that has made its mission to attack anyone who speaks out and exercises their democratic right to object to projects. This tiny handful of people who claim to be speaking for the silent majority are well known for their attacks on the arts, environment groups and the Greens and have abused councilors and staff and anyone who doesn't fit their way of thinking. When the motives of this group are challenged, they claim victim status and say it is them that are being vilified. It’s time for the decent people who live in this shire to say enough is enough to this miserable and mean spirited minority and tell them that we won't tolerate their bad behaviour any longer."
